PCFC Electronic Meeting
January 2021

*Please note that any voting items have an asterisk.
*December meeting minutes ~Hopefully everyone had a chance to look at last months meeting minutes.  Any thoughts or changes?

Website revamp ~ Tanner, anything to report?  We did receive a bill from Clearwater Web for our annual fees.

Financials ~ I will send out the reports as soon as Office Services gets them put together.  In that respect we need to discuss the checking account which is at $9715.91.  Recently we received a donation from Mike and Cathy Reynolds of $1000.00.  Liz deposited that check into the checking account.  Mike and Cathy said they do not have thoughts on what the money should be spent on, that putting it into the general fund is fine with them.  

Joslyn and Landsite ~ 
 NRC and ERM will be on-site this Friday (1/15) to remove more of the soil stockpile and to dispose of the metal debris.  Additionally, another waste mobilization is tentatively scheduled for late next week.  Once I have this date confirmed I will send you a separate note. From the photos you provided it looks like some general garbage (cups and trash bags) is also present at the site.  I will inform NRC that this trash needs to be removed this Friday as well.

Regarding the former city dump property: 
Alta Science & Engineering is tasked with developing a scope of work for environmental sampling on the upper bench area nearest to Cemetery Road. The sampling will include geotechnical borings to confirm or quantify the layers of waste (which were removed to some degree during our 2011 cleanup) could have buildings placed on it.  These same borings will then be used to install deep soil vapor monitoring wells because the 2006 Phase II site characterization indicted that there were soil vapors (from solvents/gasoline etc.) above acceptable vapor standards for residential use.
 
Regarding schedule, DEQ anticipates getting Alta’s SOW later this month. DEQ may have to revisit certain ESA and NHPA requirement then request an EPA site eligibility review prior to drilling and soil borings on the property – this is procedural with our EPA grant funding. Hopefully, we can be on the ground in early March 2021.
 
Regards,
 
Steve Gill | Brownfields Analyst
These are the most recent emails from Steve Gill.  Jim Martin and I are staying on the communication treadmill.  My thought is to keep pushing for the landfill tests so we can get the lot line adjustments ASAP. I am still talking with Regan and Katie to get the Conservation Easement stuff started.
*NEXT MEETING: February 10th, 6:30 am @ AJ’s
